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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

24-08 Lice check

26-08 Newsletter 1

30-08 A t/m 4 Information evening Gr. A t/m D:

19.00-20.00

Gr. 3 and 3/4:

20.00-21.00

01-09 5 ™ 8 Information evening Gr. 4,5,5/6 and 7

from ⅞: 19.00-20.00

Gr. 6, 7,8 from 7/8

and 8: 20.00-21.00

01-09 7 Schoolgarden

12 t/m 16-09 School Breng Week

14-09 Coffee morning 8.30-9.30 RH 919

14 t/m 16-09 A t/m 8 Introductory parent

teacher meetings

16-09 Newsletter 2

21-09 3, 3/4, 4 1st traffic lesson

26 t/m 29-09 8 Work week

29-09 7 School garden for

the last time

30-09 8 Group 8 free

mailto:directie@eglantierdelft.nl


New Students

Name Group

Lizz gr. A

Gianni gr. A

Bianca gr. A

Murat gr. A

Mohammed gr. B

Armin gr. C

Chinmay gr. D

Benjamin gr. 3

Ali gr. 3

Shambhavi gr. 5

Anaya gr. 5/6

Maria gr. 6

Bosco gr. 7

Samir gr. 7

Bosco gr. 7

Xani gr. 7/8

Valerii gr. 8



Family announcements

Hooray, Alif (age 5) and Baim (age 2) have a little brother. His

name is Takana.

Congratulations!

Notifications

Daycare

Summer holiday BSO

The BSO looks back on a fantastic summer holiday. The

children have enjoyed it. We went to the water playground. We

went to Scheveningen for the day. There was a bouncy castle

on location. In short, a great summer holiday.

New teacher Cherryl

Before the holidays teacher Cherryl started working with us.

She is currently following a training within our organisation and

is excited to come and learn with us in the playgroup and the

after school care Weidehommels. Welcome Ms. Cherryl!

Start playgroup

Just as with primary school, the playgroup is also starting again

after the summer holidays.

We would like to point out to parents that you should bring your

children between 08:15 and 08:30. If you would like to bring your

child later, please let us know in advance.

Daycare

During the summer holiday, the daycare centre put together

an activity programme focusing on all kinds of summer

activities. The children really enjoyed themselves. The daycare

staff are busy preparing for the autumn theme.

Education

Start of the new school year

We are already one week into the new school

year. We hope that you and your child(ren) have

had a nice and healthy holiday. We are happy to

see many new faces at our school. Especially for



the new children it is an exciting time. Together we are going to make this a fun

and educational year

Arriving on time

The doors to the kindergarten building (group 1/2) open at

8.15 am. Please say goodbye to your child by the coloured gate.

The children enter the schoolyard/school alone. A

teacher/educational assistant will be standing outside to help

guide the children. All children wash their hands immediately

on arrival. The school day starts at 8.30am, so please make

sure your child is at school on time. It is nice if we can all

start the day on time.

Groups 3 to 8 can also enter their school buildings from 8.15am. The first bell

will ring at that time. By the time the second bell rings, at 8.30am, your child

should be in their classroom. This also applies to children who start with PE.

Classes there also start at 8.30 am. Please consider the time your child needs to

change into their PE clothes.

It is not good for the children and the teachers if lessons are constantly

interrupted by latecomers.

Gruit

As a school we like to stimulate healthy

behaviour. Therefore we ask that your child

has a fruit or vegetable snack with them for

their morning break. In the previous school

years this was 3 mornings a week. As of this

school year, it is every morning. This way there

is no more confusion about which days to bring

a fruit or vegetable snack. Moreover, we are

also able to stimulate healthy eating even

better. Please make sure that your child

(especially younger children) can easily eat this

themselves (e.g. an orange with the peel

already removed, an apple cut into pieces). The

teacher does not have time to peel oranges,

apples, etc. for every child.

Often we see that children have fruit and a biscuit with them. Please only give

them fruit/vegetables for the morning snack, then it is clear to everyone.

PE

Good fitting gym shoes with a firm sole (no black ones) are very

important for growing children.

For kindergarteners who have PE every day, plimsole shoes or a

shoe with Velcro is very handy (no laces). We leave the

kindergarteners shoes at school. They do not need a PE outfit.

Please note that the kindergarteners will also often do their PE



lessons outside. It is nice if your child has well-fitted shoes on which he/she can

easily walk, run, etc. in.

For safety and hygiene reasons, children from group 3 onwards should wear PE

clothes during their lessons: a sports shirt and shorts or a leotard. The children

should bring these clothes to school on PE days. Long hair should be tied back

and jewellery should be removed.

Calendar

Your child has received the year calendar this week. One calendar per family has

been distributed. If you are separated and both need a calendar, you can ask for

one from Miss Naji/juf Rahieda or your group teacher.

Lice control

After every holiday, a group of parents checks the hair of

the children for head lice. In addition, it is recommended

that you regularly check your child's hair yourself, so that

we can prevent a lice infestation. If you find lice or nits in

your child's hair, please take appropriate measures. At the

pharmacy or chemist you can find effective remedies and

also combing the hair thoroughly every day with a lice comb

is very effective. Please also inform your child's teacher.

Smartphones/ smartwatches

We see that more and more children bring a

smartphone and/or smartwatch to school. We

understand that times are changing and that these

items are becoming more and more part of the daily

routine. We also understand that it is sometimes

useful to be able to contact your child if, for

example, he/she goes to play with a friend after school or if your

child goes to school on his/her own, so that he/she can send an appt

when he/she arrives at school.

We would like to remind you and the children that smartphones and

smartwatches must be switched off during school hours (8.15 -

15.00). Please discuss this with your child as well.

Start of TSO

The new school year has started and so has the TSO (between school care). If

you still want to sign your child up for TSO, please send an email to

n.sheikholeslam@librijn.nl. On Tuesday 29th of August the first collection will

take place.

Occasional stay January - June 2022

At our school you can fill in a fixed contract for the stay over. Children also stay

over incidentally. The costs for this are 3 euros per time. The parents who have



made use of this contract last January until June 2022 have been informed

about the payment. We kindly request you to pay these costs as soon as possible.

Safe traffic situation around the school

We would like to have a safe traffic situation

around the school. The intention is that children

are brought to school on foot as much as

possible or, if they live further away, on their

bicycles. If you want or need to come by car, we

ask you to park in the designated parking

spaces. There is also a car park at Roland

Holstlaan where there is always space. Cars

parked "just" on the crossing by the

RH-building lead to a confusing and dangerous

traffic situation. This is also regularly checked by the police.

We would also like to remind you that since a while for the Antoon Coolenlaan

there is a no-entry zone on Mon-Fri 08:15 - 08:45 and 14:45 - 15:15, to improve

the safety of children who come to the main building on foot or by bike. The

municipality has conducted an investigation into this and it appears that it is

always very busy and therefore unsafe.

We can all make sure that every child can get to

school and back home safely by obeying the

traffic rules.

You will help us, won't you? Thank you in

advance!


